
 

 
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
Eastern Region Office 

4601 North Monroe St., Spokane, WA 99205-1265 • 509-329-3400 

November 22, 2024 
 
 
 
The Honorable Roy Schulz 
City of Tekoa 
P.O. Box 927 
Tekoa, Washington 99033 
 
RE: Permit Manager Change for City of Tekoa Permit No. WA0023141 
 
Dear Mayor Roy Schulz: 
 
This letter is to inform you that Whitney Richardson is the new Permit Manager for 
permit WA0023141. Whitney is the contact for your facility if you or your operators have 
questions regarding permit requirements, facility operations, and/or noncompliance 
notifications for the City of Tekoa. 
 
Please contact Whitney Richardson at (509) 867-4764 or by email at 
whri461@ecy.wa.gov if you have questions or need assistance. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Art Jenkins, PE 
Permit Management Unit Supervisor 
Water Quality Program 
Eastern Regional Office 
 
AJ:sj 
 
cc: Kevin Turnbough, City of Tekoa 

Eliza Evans’Teague, City of Tekoa 
DonNell Ellsworth, City of Tekoa 
Whitney Richardson, WQP Permit Manager, Ecology Eastern Region 
Greg Dobb, PE, WQP Permit Development Unit Supervisor, Ecology Eastern Region 

mailto:whri461@ecy.wa.gov

